
 

 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR 

Dalton & Brenda Heath 
 

John 3:16: “For God so loved the world, that He gave His only begotten Son” 
 
Dear Friends & Co-Laborers, 
 
What a GIFT, He was, and He is!!! The Greatest Gift we shall ever receive!!!  He 
gave me His Gift of Salvation in 1952, then He gave me my faithful co-laborer and 
sweetheart of almost 58 years, Norma.  When He called her home, it left me with 
loneliness and a broken heart.  However, in His goodness and concern for my 
ministry, He gave me another faithful and loving companion to come alongside me, 
Brenda Jaques, whom I knew when she was in High School.  We were married, 
October 09, 2021.  We were re-introduced by a former pastor of mine, brother-in-
law, and her pastor. 
 
This has been a very busy year, so I am making this Christmas Letter my fourth 
quarter prayer letter.  JULY I preached in Cape Carteret, NC, Creedmoor, NC, 
and preached by ZOOM to Hilo, HI.  AUG. I preached in Swannanoa, NC, Jasper, 
NC, and my home Church in Kinston, NC.  SEPT. I preached in Henderson, NC, 
Darlington, SC, Asheville, NC, Holly Ridge, NC, and canceled a meeting in 
Byersville, OH because of Covid-19 in the Church.  OCT. I was married on 
October 09.  Then my new Bride went with me the following week for a four-day 
meeting.  NOV. I was on the ordination councils of two young men in the ministry, 
preached two days in the mission’s conference at Ambassador Baptist College, 
preached in Creedmoor, NC, Henderson, NC, & Smithfield, NC. 
 
Thank you for your faithful prayers, support, love, and friendship!  May this 
Christmas & New Year be spent in anticipation of our LORD’s Second Coming!!! 
 
Your’s in HIS Service, 
Dalton & Brenda Heath 
 


